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Step  
Made a list of all persons we 

had harmed, and became  
willing to make amends to 

them all. 
 

Tradition 
Alcoholics Anonymous should 
remain forever nonprofession-
al, but our service centers may 

employ special workers. 
 

Concept 
The trustees are the principal 

planners and administrators of 
over-all policy and finance. 

They have custodial oversight 
of the separately incorporated 
and constantly active services, 

exercising this through their 
ability to elect all the directors 

of these entities. 
 

Reflection 
Who have we harmed? Are we 

ready to make amends? 

 
 
 

Inland Empire Central Office 
P.O. Box 189 

897 Via Lata Suite A 
Colton, CA 92324 

(Mail to P.O. Box 189) 
 

Open 8 AM to 4 PM, Mon.-Fri. 
  9 AM to 1 PM, Sat.  

909-825-4700 
Fax 825-7370 

 
Web site:www.aainlandempire.org 

 
 
            aacentral@sbcglobal.net 
 

Intergroup Meeting 
1st Wednesday of the month, 7:00 PM 

670 Carreon, Colton  
 

Board of Directors Meeting 
3rd Thursday of the month,  

7:00 PM 
 

General Service, 
 District 17 GSR 

1st. Tues. of the month, 6:30 PM 
26850 Cherry Hills Blvd. Sun  City 

 
District 11 GSR 

1st Sunday of the month ,11:00 AM 
For location  

Contact : Don S. 323-633-4699 
 

District 8 GSR 
3rd Wednesday of the month,  

6:00 PM GSR School 
5770 Arlington, Riverside 

 
District 14  

GSR School 6:00 PM 
District 14 GSR 7:00 PM 

Church of the Good Shepherd 
308 E. Acacia X Camelita, Hemet, 92546 

 
Hospitals & Institutions 

3rd Sunday of the month 3:00 PM 
Redlands Unity Club ,  

1307 Brookside, Redlands 
 

Area 9 
Msca09aa.org 
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August 
Central Office Activity Report 

AA Calls 452 

12 Step Calls                                                                 22 
Other Calls 23 

Visitors 273 

  

TOTAL: 770 
  
Web Site  
Visitors 3460 

Countries 31 

Subscribers 782 
  
TOTAL: 4273 

August, Newsletter 2017 

 Letters to the Editor or  Articles for the Newsletter 
must be received by the 15th of the month for consideration of  

publication in the following month’s issue. 
 

Please submit your material for The Inland Empire Newsletter 
to:  

Inland Empire Central Office 
 P.O. Box 189  

Colton, Ca., 92324 
E-mail: aacentral@sbcglobal.net 

Central Intergroup Office of the Inland 
Empire 

Board of Directors 
 

Chairman: Elizabeth E. 
Vice Chairman: Tom F. 

Treasurer: Dan C. 
Secretary: George D. 

 

Members At Large 
Craig D. 
Duke W. 

 

Inland Empire Editor: Carolyn V  
Executive Director: Carolyn V. 

Thanks to all who are of service.  
It makes a difference! 

In Loving Memory 
Elaine C. 

Take a Look at This 
Events coming up! 

 

The new website is up and running go 
to: 

aainlandempire.org 
You can now login to the website 
and download your newsletters!!! 

 
Mountain AA Conference 
8/18-20/2017 
 
Woman's, Amazing Grace  Banquet  
9/23/2017 
 
Southern Cal AA Convention  
9/29-101/2017 
 
IEAAC 
11/10-12/2017 
 

Faithfully Yours in Service, 
The Board Members 

Kirk S. 7 

Gil L 39 

BarbaraDee 15 

Walt B. 38 

Carl T. 30 

Joni T. 34 

Jeanne S 43 

Mike R. 42 

Richard C. 37 

Duke W. 29 

  

  

  

  

We thank all of the birthday celebrants for their contributions to the Central Office Birthday Club. 
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Please Submit all of your events and / or letters we would love to put them in the newsletter. 

Inland Empire 

Convention  

Planning Committee 

Meeting   

 is held every 2nd Thursday 

@ The Gonzales Center 
 670 Carreon, Colton  

 at 7:00 pm 
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THANK YOU VOLUNTEERS!! 
Thanks to these volunteers for keeping Central Office running smoothly for the past month: 

Pat A. 
Chris S. 

 Mike B. 
 Tim M. 
 Don S. 
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      Book of the month 

  80th Anniversary 

   “Happy Joyous and Free” 

   Normally $10.00 -  

   this month $8.00 

 

Moreno Valley Sat. Night 8:15pm     

12125 Postal Ave 

 

 

5 Aug   Bob K. LA                12  Aug   Tracy G.  OC 

Please check the web site (www.inlandempireaa.org) for any changes  
since the printing of the newsletter. 

Change is  
inevitable 

19 Aug   Brad W.  OC          26  Chris S.   Colton 

16 Sept    Ernie  C.                 14  Oct   Carla R.  LA  

2  Sept  George C.  LA          9 Sept   Joe P.   Santa Ana 
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MAKING A LIST 
 

Like most of the steps, when I first surrendered and came to A.A, I didn’t have a clue about the depth I would have to delve into 
my past behaviors in order to free myself from all of the guilt and shame that resulted from them. I thought that all I would be 
talking about was my drinking habits. When faced with the 12 steps I had my own way of being selective about what part of the 
suggestions I would embrace and which suggestions I would simply dismiss as, ok for you but not necessary for me. I didn’t 
think that my problems were about mental, emotional and spiritual matters. If I could just stop drinking things would be just  
fine. It didn’t take long for me to realize what they were explaining to me about the wreckage of the past and how to relieve  
myself of the horrible memories that extended all the way back to my adolescent years. I was one of the fortunate ones that lost 
the obsession to drink from the very first day so that was never a problem for me. I had taken step one, I dismissed steps two and 
three as being ok for the religious folks but I could do without them. Steps four, five, eight and nine were the ones that I didn’t  
want to face but by the time I was sober for about two years I finally let down my guard and did steps four and five. The relief I 
got from being fearless and thorough about those two steps gave me the desire and courage to proceed through steps six and  
seven and those steps will never be finished as they are basically about spiritual growth concerning my thoughts and actions. 
Then came step eight and the need to identify those people that I had harmed in the past, and I would have to make amends to. 
Can they be serious? I don’t think that a day ever went by during my drinking days that I didn’t do something to harm someone. 
This list would be endless. With that thought in mind, I delayed doing it until I settled down and came up with an understanding 
that I could start my list and see where it would lead to. I began with the names of those people that I let down the most such as 
my first wife, my son, my siblings, my mother and my closest friends that were like family to me. Then I spiraled outward to the 
people I worked with or played with, such as golfing and fishing, etc. Then, as I started to remember all of those drinking  
buddies, bar tenders and girlfriends through all those years and I had to be realistic about it. To do this, I could spend the rest of 
my life chasing people down to apologize and that is when I had to step on the breaks. Thinking that I would need to chase down 
all of those ships in the night, was what held me back from doing it. What I finally did was first to be sure that I no longer did 
those regrettable deeds of yesterday so that I wasn’t being hypocritical about it. Then I handled the ones that were renting room 
in the front of my brain box, then as I said, I spiraled outward and handled the ones that were closest to me, and as time went on 
I found the occasion when I would run into an old friend and if I had anything left undone, I would ask him, "Have you ever 
done something that you really regretted?”  His answer is usually, “Hell yes, who hasn’t? Then I say.  Can we talk? This leveled 
the playing field. Who can fault a person who, like him, has made mistakes, but then corrected them, made restitution and lives 
an honest unselfish life? None of us are perfect. Don’t be bogged down by over thinking this step, but on the other hand, be  
prepared to jump at the opportunity when it arises. 
Rick R. 
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                          IN ATTENDANCE

Duke W. David P. Julia L.

Joseph G. Scott P. Tom F.

Jim F. Chris E. Elizabeth E.

Connie B. Ray S. Duke W.

Gabe F.. Jamie M. Carolyn V.

Katherine P. Alice B. Dan C.

Victoria W. Jeff A. 

Melissa H. Scott A.

Rick P. Martin O.

The new website is up and running 
 go to: 

aainlandempireaa.org 
 

You can now login to the website  
and download your newsletters!!! 
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   A 
Month 
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Inland Empire Central Office Picnic 
 
Started……... $3000.00 
Ending……....$6180.89 
 
Made…..……$3180.89 
 
 
Deposited to Checking ……. ..$3180.89 
Ending Balance……………….$3000.00 
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101 out of approximately 800 groups  contributed to Central Office so far this fiscal year. 
That represents roughly 13% of the meetings in the Inland empire 

Central Office Needs 
Your support!! 
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Please mail the Form with your 
monthly or annual  

donation  of  $1.00  to the front of the  
Newsletter for your  

Central Intergroup Office. 
 

Don’t miss an issue, have the 
 

Inland Empire Newsletter 
 

delivered to your mail or  
e-mail 

                   box each month 

Inland Empire Newsletter 
Donation Form 

 
Name:   ____________________________________________ 

 
 

Address: _____________________________________________ 
 
 

City:        ____________________________________________ 
 

State:       __________________          Zip code: ____________ 
 

Phone:     __________________________________ 
 

BUCK-A-MONTH 


